
Participants
Bill Scott, Kathy Keim-Robinson, Rachel Spigal, Lori Kenney
Collective Impact Timing
Outreach Visits   Bill provided a recap of a couple outreach visits:

· Karen Whitman, former PSF board member:  Karen has been consulting with PSF and at first, said it didn’t seem like our idea for a collaborative was what C2C is looking for.  After talking for awhile, she came around and suggested that we frame the proposal by defining a problem and then say we would like to initiate a collaborative and pull resources together to develop a solution to that problem.  For example, research shows that youth perform better with a consistent adult relationship.  This is happening now in 64 schools and SUN can make it happen more comprehensively if we get into the remaining schools.  Karen strongly encouraged meeting with Sarah Mensah and Gregg Kantor as soon as possible, as well as co-chairs of the C2C Steering Committee, Consuelo Saragoza and Susheela Jayapal.  

· Jay Bloom, United Way:   Jay was very agreeable about doing anything he could for SUN, including sitting at the table and expressed a willingness to talk about funding support.  He was clear they wanted to be a bigger part of SUN.  He felt they could do a lot with our business connections.  
Cradle to Career Collaborative   

PSF released a final collaborative RFQ this week, based on input received at the collaborative workshops.  SUN currently has three potential co-conveners:
· PSU, School of Social Work, Center for Improvement of Child and Family Services (can provide logistical support for the collaborative)

· Portland Business Alliance (Sandi McDonough wants to meet with Dan Ryan and Nate before meeting with Bill about co-convening.)

· United Way

Regarding funding for staffing for the collaborative, Lolenzo said PPS would be willing to discuss possible contributions if other districts and partners also contributed.  Joanne and Bill have meetings set with Parks and the Mayor’s Office to discuss this with them.  Peggy and Diana will be talking with the districts next week. Bill suggested that someone should be talking to the superintendents at their meeting next week about making SUN a priority. 
Workgroup members reviewed the Zoomerang results and an outline for the collaborative proposal, and had the following comments:

· Carefully define our mission, then focus on operational mechanisms to help businesses plug into the overall mission.  The collaborative should focus on its operational strengths, not just be conceptual.

· SUN is already an operational vehicle with infrastructure in place that we can plug more into.

· Be sure to emphasize that SUN will change and adapt to the initiatives and priorities of C2C.

· We don’t need to sell SUN.  We need to reposition it as a broad-based infrastructure, not a program.

· What aren’t we doing now that a collaborative will assist us to accomplish?

1. We are not doing anything at 80 schools.

2. The connection with early childhood and post secondary education is under-developed

3. The connections with the business community and faith groups are under-developed

4. A handful of significant providers are not connected to SUN

5. Need to develop a strategy for how to select providers at new sites (David Douglas as example)
· Utilize the ESaCS presentation for testimony to the Portland Plan, the collaborative proposal and possibly for some outreach visits.   Bring updated slide show, talking points to next ESaCS meeting.
· Lori shared stories she has pulled from year-end provider reports to have available to share during presentations, along with a grid showing which stories included connection with the school day, outside partner support, secondary education connections, equity or cultural support, family stability/support and behavior/self esteem.
Other Issues/Opportunities  
· The Children’s Levy announced that there will be a 4.5% cut for this year’s budget because of decreased tax revenues.  All carryovers from last year are gone.

Portland Plan 
The final draft of the Portland Plan is out.  SUN is mentioned in all three segments:  Thriving Educated Youth; Economic Prosperity and Affordability; and Healthy Connected City.  Workgroup members discussed additional recommendations for the plan:

· Emphasize the inclusion of systems as well as partnerships

· Include families and adults when addressing youth issues.

· Add a Guiding Policy to Neighborhood and Communities that Support Youth about utilizing public schools as anchors and resource centers for neighborhoods

· Add SUN as a partner to the 5 year action plan for college and career exposure, shared resources, multi-functional facilities, anti-poverty strategies, healthy and affordable food, and gathering places.

The full set of recommended changes is attached in a separate document.
Next Steps
Action Items:

· Talk with superintendents at their meeting next week about making SUN a priority 

· Bring the updated slide show and talking points to the next meeting

· Bring information on expiring grants to the next meeting

Next Every School a SUN CS meeting:  
Tuesday, November 29, 1:30 – 3:00  p.m.  
Multnomah Building, 635
501 SE Hawthorne
Every School a SUN Community School Work Group
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